OSTA Board Meeting Minutes

Saturday, April 12, 2008

I.
Call to Order – Suzanne Spradling called the meeting to order at UCO at 10:00 am.  The following board members were in attendance:


Suzanne Spradling, Deann Deason, Deborah Hill, Joyce Cheatham, Peggy Alexander, Beth Allen, Jana Rowland, Pamela Christol,  Beth Watt, Becky Hammack, , and Tamara Lookabaugh.  

II.  
      
Minutes were approved for the meeting March 2008. 

III.

Fall Symposium Reports:



A.  Keynote Speaker – Much discussion took place regarding the cost and 



need for a keynote speaker due to our new format.  Longer sessions with 



no formal speaker seemed to be what the members present thought would



be a good idea.  A motion was made and seconded to have longer sessions,



no formal speaker, (perhaps a lunch speaker but only for 20 minutes.)



B.  Call for Presenters -  Use of same for with changes.




Changes to be made by Jeff Patterson:

· Make sure the descriptors make participants aware there are 

indoor and outdoor activities so they will dress appropriately.

· Clarify registration for presenters so they will mark whether

they will conducting an indoor or outdoor activity

Outdoor field experience

Indoor Hands-on activity

Lecture format 




This will also help us set up the rooms correctly for participants



C.  Exhibitors/Vendors – Handout for the exhibitors and registration for 



      for them should be clear that they will receive LUNCH and that there



      will also be scheduled time built into the conference just for exhibits.



     We also need a FEEDBACK form from the vendors.



      Vendors may come in the night before to set up.  A host hotel will

                        be selected nearby.  They may come as early as 7:00 am to set up.



     Registration will begin at 8:00 am.



D.  Host Hotel -  Deborah Hill get the host hotel scheduled near 

NorthEastern- OSU campus.  Jana Rowland reminded us that we need

                        to get the state rate or less for rooms.   Debbie Hill will check into 



      into this.



E.   Food – Pam reminded us that we will need to use the campus food



      service so she will work with Debbie Hill to take care of this.  Water

          
      will be made available to participants and snacks that are healthy.



F.   Becky reminded us to clarify the inside and out concept so that 



      participants who could not attend outdoors activities didn’t feel left



      out.  Beth Watt was concerned that the description ins and outs of 

                        science might be unclear so we need to make sure the description is 

clear to participants.  Sessions will be provided in the afternoon that are both indoors and outdoors.



G.  New Board Members & Nominations for Science Awards –



      We will postpone discussion on these until the next meeting but



      please start thinking about nominees for these positions.  Please make 

make sure to put these on the website so they can be nominated.  We need to send this nomination form electronically to our membership.  Tamara will contact Beth Watt about this. Tamara will send around a reminder of what districts we are looking for.



H.  Silent Auction – Deann, Joyce and Peggy will continue to work on this



      All board members will be responsible to find things to donate.  The



      location of the silent auction will be near the vendors/exhibitors so the



      participants may have access to both in between sessions.



I.    T-shirts/bags -  Deann suggested that we provide bags with our logo 



      on it.  She knows of a lady in Edmond who creates softsided bags 



      which may be perfect for participants of both out symposium and the



      safe science summit.    She will get the information to us.  She said she



      believes 250 bags is the price break.  They are natural color and they



      promote being ”GREEN” because they are reusable.   Beth gave 



      Deann a copy of our logo used on last year’s t-shirts.  Beth Watt will



      check into getting a t-shirt design for us.  She said we really need to 



      make sure that we have a picture of the t-shirt on the website and a



      separate registration form or have it in a separate place from 



      registration.  Too many people who register don’t seem to understand



      the membership, lunch and t-shirt have been separate.  We need to



      clarify the registration form so that it explains the registration of 



      $30.00 includes a one year membership and lunch.   The t-shirt fee



      will be extra.  The cost for the 2-XL and 3XL are always $2.00 more



      than the regular sizes.



J.   Format for fall conference:  



      Morning :   7 am vendors arrive to set up/board arrives to set up





 8 am  registration begins/ breakfast food must be available





 8-9 am exhibitors available/silent auction



                         9-10:00 first session (6 going simultaneously) 6 rooms 

 needed

10:00-10:30 exhibitors/silent auction

10:45-11:45 second session(6 going simultaneously) 6

 rooms needed



     Afternoon:12:00-1:15 lunch/awards program

1:30 – 2:30 third session (6 going simultaneously) some      indoors, some outdoors





2:30 – 3:00 exhibitors/silent auction Auction ends at 3:00





3:15 – 4:15 fourth session (6 going simultaneously)





4:30 Turn in evaluation forms and pick up certificate and 





        auction items (To comply with state professional





        development standards certificates will not be 





        available until after the conference ends.)



K.   Volunteers – Teachers in the Tulsa area like Marty or Adrienne may



        wish to provide volunteers this year since they will be close by.



       Pam Christol would also like to make this available to her students.



       It was decided that we would only charge $10.00 registration for



       students to attend.  If they are volunteering they will not have to pay



       a registration fee but will require lunch and a t-shirt so we will need

                         those students names and sizes in time for Beth Watt to order shirts 



       and Debbie Hill to order lunch for them.



L.    Conference  Registration:  We need to have a packet with pins,



        Beth Watt says we have enough, Beth will provide folders, they also



        need a conference form they will receive stickers on so they can get



        a certificate.  We need an evaluation form in the packet.  Tamara



        will make this up in the format or style of the College Board 



        workshops.  Tamara will also make up OSTA stickers to be given



        out by the presenters to participants in their workshops.  Deann will



        need to send out a donation letter to all board members to use to get



        vendors to donate to the fall conference and perhaps the science



        summit.

IV.  Safe Science Summit


 The State Department of Education has agreed to underwrite a large portion of the conference in the amount of $13,000.  It will be important to make sure we give

them proper credit.  We definitely need to thank both Sandra Garrett and Jana Rowland for their support to the OSTA and our state science teachers.  We need to make sure they are given proper credit in all correspondence, flyers, website, etc... and UCO for donating their facilities free of charge.  We also need to schedule publicity for this event.  We will need to have someone to be taking pictures and documenting the event throughout the day.

A.  Other 



1.  Richard Bryant’s retirement – We should check into his reception and perhaps send someone to represent us or send a note from the OSTA or even a recognition plaque for his support of OSTA.



2.  Julie ‘Angle is the recepient of the Einstein Fellowship an is moving to Washington, D.C. for a year to fulfill her duties in this capacity.



3.  Suzanne reported that we have $19,000 from Building a Presence for Science.  She is waiting to hear from the chief financial officer in NSTA to request a P.O. for these funds.  She suggested we work on creating a manual for teachers of the STATE of OK regarding science practices, etc...  Jana Rowland commented on her desire to do this for quite some time.  



4.  Suzanne also reported we need to update our display board.



5.  In response to Earth Day, April 22nd it was reported that Coca Cola will send recycling bins to you if you request them.  April 24th which is a Thursday, is ScienceFEST at the OKC Zoo geared specifically for 4th and 5th graders,  however, April 26th which is a Saturday is also a Science Environmental Expo for junior high and highschool age.  Deann has sent an email out regarding this event.



6.  Please remember to look into donations for the Science Safety Summit.




Adjourned at 11:57 am.  May 3rd is the next meeting at Northeastern – OSU Broken Arrow Campus.  May 31st next meeting at UCO.
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